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  THIS MONTH IN OLD DIXIELAND! 
 
Compatriots, 
 
     We are in the dog days of summer and I am most of you are like me and ready for cooler weather. August 
has been the month that we usually don’t have many events, it is obvious why! 
     Many thanks to Camp #33 member Steve Primm for giving the battlefield tour a few weeks ago. Although 
I was not able to attend, Steve did an outstanding job and it was enjoyed by everyone. It is great to have an 
SCV member that knows so much about our local battle as well as military tactics.  
     Congratulations to Jason Boshers on being elected to Army of Tennessee Commander! 
     Our flag order is in and if you want a specific flag, email me and let me know, I will bring it to the next 
meeting or we can arrange delivery. All sewn flags are $20, we have Battle flags, 1st, 2nd and 3rd National 
flags available.  
     Everyone please keep Camp #33 member Jim Speakman in your prayers, he has been fighting a serious 
medical condition. Jim has been a member for many years and has done a lot of reenacting as well.  
   
    Keep on Recruiting!  
   Hooray for Dixie, Ole Confed 

ELECTIONS 

Camp Officer Elections in August 
 
It is time for our Camp officer elections, which will be held at the August meeting. The new 
officers will serve a two-year term. Commander, First Lieutenant Commander, Second 
Lieutenant Commander, Third Lieutenant Commander, Adjutant/Treasurer, Judge Advocate, 
Signal Corp Sergeant, Surgeon, Chaplain, Sergeant At Arms, Color Sergeant, Historian, Camp 
Newsletter Editor. As of now, we have the following that are running for office:  
 
Commander: James Forbes Jr. and Bruce Gibson 
1st Lieutenant Commander: Chris Taylor 
2nd Lieutenant Commander: Trey King and Peyton Hall 
3rd Lieutenant Commander: Caleb Stephens 
Adjutant/Treasurer: James G Patterson 
Judge Advocate: 
Signal Corps Sergeant: 
Surgeon: Richard “Doc” Hunter 
Chaplain:  
Sergeant at Arms: Paul Judd 
Color Sergeant: Kurt Huskey 
Historian: 
Camp newsletter editor: Jason Boshers 



Murfreesboro Camp #33 Officers 
 

Camp Commander   Mike Puckett  615-631-1600       scvmike@comcast.net 
1st Lieutenant Commander  James Forbes, Jr. 615-351-1517       jforbesjr@comcast.net  
2nd Lieutenant Commander  Peyton Hall  615-785-8164       pwh.1297@gmail.com 
3rd Lieutenant Commander  Caleb Stephens  
Lieutenant Commander Emeritus Ted Stovall  615-714-0648       tstovall@dtccom.net         
Judge Advocate   Greg Tucker  615-604-7641 
Adjutant     James G. Patterson 615-812-0206        mboroscv33@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor   Jason Boshers  931-698-7393       jasonboshers@charter.net 
Webmaster    Robert Lee Woolfolk 615-849-9951       rwoolfolk@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Dr. Steve Murphree 615-895-6379       steve.murphree@belmont.edu 
Surgeon    Richard Hunter 615-519-7882       nocount128@aol.com   
Cemetery Committee Chairman Jason Boshers  931-698-7393       jasonboshers@charter.net  
Monument Committee Chairman Brian Corley  615-653-1448 
Education Committee Chairman James G. Patterson 615-812-0206        mboroscv33@aol.com 
Color Sergeant   Kurt Huskey  615-896-2189 
Sergeant at Arms   Paul Judd 
Historian    Bruce Gibson  615-631-1703        t-bruce56@att.net  
 
Visit us online at: http://www.tennessee-scv.org/Camp33/  or http://sonsofthesouth.blogspot.com/ 
Like us on Facebook Sons of Confederate Veterans Camp #33 

Camp Meetings 
 
Murfreesboro Camp #33 is a descendant Camp the Joseph Palmer Bivouac No. 10 UCV, which was chartered 
on September 8 1888. The meetings are on the fourth Tuesday on the month (except for December which is on 
the second Tuesday) at 7:00 PM at the Heritage Center located at 225 W College St, Murfreesboro, TN.   
 

Our Next Meeting will be August 28th 
 

At the Heritage Center at 7 PM. 
 

Camp Business Meeting covering financials and elections 

Salute to the Confederate Flag 
 

I salute the Confederate flag with affection, reverence, and undying devotion,  to the Cause for which it stands. 

Edward Ward Carmack's Pledge To The South  
 
"The SOUTH is a land that has known sorrows; it is a land that has broken the ashen crust and moistened it 
with tears; a land scarred and riven by the plowshare of war and billowed with the graves of her dead; but a 
land of legend, a land of song, a land of hallowed and heroic memories. 
 
"To that land every drop of my blood, every fiber of my being, every pulsation of my heart, is consecrated 
forever. I was born of her womb; I was nurtured at her breast; and when my last hour shall come, I pray GOD 
that I may be pillowed upon her bosom and rocked to sleep within her tender and encircling arms." 

http://www.tennessee-scv.org/Camp33/
http://sonsofthesouth.blogspot.com/


Welcome to our newest member! 
 

No new members, start recruiting today! 

August and September Camp #33 meeting. 
 
     Our August Camp meeting will be our annual business meeting, a financial report will be 
given and if you have items that you want discussed there will be time available. This is also 
when we will have our Officer elections, be sure to show up and vote for the Camp leaders for 
the next two years. 
     For September, Camp #33 member Ray Gannon will be discussing an idea for a SCV 
Museum fundraiser. The SCV museum project has been started at SCV HQ in Columbia, it will 
be great if Camp # 33 can lead a statewide effort to raise funds. 

DUES ARE DUE NOW!! 
 

THEY MUST BE PAID AND RECIEVED BY AUGUST 28TH  
SO THEY CAN BE PROCESSED AND SENT TO SCV HQ  

BEFORE THE SEPTEMBER 1ST DEADLINE!! 
 

ALL DUES RECEIVED AFTER THE 28TH MUST 
INCLUDE A $5 LATE SCV NATIONAL FEE. 

Sam Davis Home Heritage Days. 
 
The Sam Davis home will hold their annual Heritage Days on September 27th and 28th, 
reenactors will be needed both days for demonstrations. Bring all of your gear and be prepared 
for several hundred school kids.  You will need to be there from 8am until 2pm. Be sure to 
check in when you get there so you will know where to set up. 

Calendar of Events! 
 

August 28th: Camp business meeting with election 

    of officers 

September 25th: Camp Compatriot Ray Gannon on raising 

    Funds for the National Museum 



Houston man gets more than 6 years in prison for attempting to blow up 
Confederate statue. 

By Amir Vera, CNN Sun August 19, 2018 

A 26-year-old man was sentenced to six and a half years in prison after he tried to blow up the Dick Dowling 
Confederate monument in Houston. Andrew Schneck had been charged with attempting to maliciously 
damage property receiving federal financial assistance, according to federal court documents. He pleaded 
guilty in March. The case went to federal court because Hermann Park, where the Dowling statue is located, 
receives federal funding for its maintenance. During the Civil War, Dowling had been hailed as a Confederate 
war hero in Houston, serving in the Jefferson Davis Guards. Schneck's sentencing comes one year after a 
Houston park ranger spotted him kneeling in the bushes near the Dowling statue on August 19, 2017. 
According to a criminal complaint, the ranger saw Schneck holding two small boxes containing "what 
appeared to be duct tape and wires." While Schneck was placing the boxes on the ground, the complaint said, 
he "took a clear plastic bottle appearing to be full of a clear liquid from one of the boxes" and then "proceeded 
to drink from the bottle, then immediately spit the liquid on the ground next him." Schneck then poured the 
contents of the bottle on the ground next to him. An analysis of the liquid later revealed it was "most likely 
nitroglycerin," which is "one of the world's most powerful explosives" when undiluted, the complaint read. 
The ranger also noticed a timer and wires near Schneck, the complaint said. "When asked ... if he wanted to 
harm the statue, Schneck responded that he did, and that he (Schneck) did not 'like that guy,'" the complaint 
said.  In addition to the suspected nitroglycerin, authorities also found a white powder that was "most likely 
HMTD," or hexamethylene triperoxide diamine. "HMTD is used as an initiating, or primary explosive," the 
complaint said. Schneck's attempt to blow up the statue took place one week after the Unite the Right Rally in 
Charlottesville, Virginia, that left Heather Heyer dead. 

We have a limited number of B F Cheatham’s Society  t-shirts for sale. $15 each, email me for available sizes. 
Mboroscv33@aol.com 

https://www.cnn.com/profiles/amir-vera
http://www.houstontx.gov/parks/artinparks/dickdowling.html
http://www.houstontx.gov/parks/artinparks/dickdowling.html
https://www.cnn.com/2017/08/21/us/houston-confederate-statue-attempted-vandalism/index.html
https://www.cnn.com/2017/08/21/us/houston-confederate-statue-attempted-vandalism/index.html
https://www.cnn.com/2017/08/12/us/charlottesville-white-nationalists-rally/index.html
https://www.cnn.com/2017/08/13/us/charlottesville-heather-heyer-profile/index.html


B. F. Cheatham Society membership application 
The B. F. Cheatham Society is open to those who truly appreciate a great libation. Upon being ac-
cepted into the Society, new members will receive a membership certificate, badge and a coupon for 
a complimentary bottle of B. F. Cheatham's select Tennessee Whiskey. This  application must be 
filled out in its entirety. If the member desires to receive the complementary bottle of General 
Cheatham’s, they must pick it up in Franklin during the 2018 SCV Reunion in Franklin, Tennessee 
July 18-21, 2018 from 5-8pm  at the Cool Spring Marriot.  You must be 21 years of age or older to be 
a member! If you have questions, call : 
Society President Richard Hunter at 615-519-7882 or email mborosv33@aol.com 

Name _________________________________________________________________ 
Address _______________________________________________________________ 
City _________________________________________ State _______ Zip __________ 
Phone ______________________________ Email _____________________________ 
Drivers license number and state ____________________________________________ 
Date of Birth __________________ Signature _________________________________ 
Years Membership at $35 per year ……………………….. _______ X $35 __________ 
                                              Total amount ……………………………..$ ____________ 
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May God Save Dixie !!!!!!! 

 

DUES ARE DUE NOW!! 

 

THEY MUST BE PAID AND RECIEVED BY 

AUGUST 28TH  

SO THEY CAN BE PROCESSED AND SENT TO 

SCV HQ  

BEFORE THE SEPTEMBER 1ST DEADLINE!! 

 

ALL DUES RECEIVED AFTER THE 28TH MUST 

INCLUDE A $5 LATE SCV NATIONAL FEE. 


